Superintendent’s Report

January 27th, 2022
I. R & R Committee
· The Recruit and Retain Committee is met on Monday, January 24th. We began looking at the salary schedules of remaining staff members so that we have recommendations in the spring.
II. Budget Information

· Draft Budget- State law (KRS 160.470 (6)(a)) requires that every local board of education receive a draft budget before January 31st  for the upcoming school year.  The law’s purpose is to assure that the board has sufficient information about projected receipts and expenditures for all annual funds in the budget. The budget will be formally reviewed and adopted in late May.

· State Budget- Both the House and the Governor have released budget plans.  Both are much more favorable to education than in previous years.
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
· No Meeting in December
· Agenda from 1/25/22
· 30-60-90 Day Plan Meetings  Scheduled for February 18th 
IV. Program Director’s Meeting Agenda
· Agenda from 1/20/22
· Next meeting scheduled tentatively for Feb 24th 
V. Out of District Travel
· OVEC to screen applicants for CEO – 1//12/22
· OVEC to interview candidates for CEO – 1/26/22
VI. One to One Implementation
· The district is facilitating conversations around the various policies and procedures that would need to be in place once we get to the point of implementing a one to one technology initiative.   
VII. Graduation Date
· It is looking more and more likely that the high school graduation will be on the June 4th date currently reserved at Broadbent Arena.  I have talked to the Project Graduation leaders and they have been able to work their plans around that date.  I will try to use a combination of NTI and traditional days moving forward to keep that as the likely option.   
IV. COVID Update

· Bluewater Labs is no longer providing COVID testing for the community.   However, they are continuing ‘test to stay’ for students and staff members as well as testing for individuals in those households.
V. Bear Care / EHS Grants

· I am excited to announce that both Bear Care and Early Head Start have received KYAAPA Gants.  Bear Care will receive nine payments of $86,275 over the next three years (over $775,000 total).  EHS will receive $9,327 during the same time span (over $83,943 total)
VI. District Learning Walks

· The district will begin implementing learning walks in February.  We had gotten away from this as a result of COVID.  This will hopefully be one more step toward getting us back to normal.  This first learning walk will focus on finding positive instructional components in the classrooms.
VII. Professional Growth Plan Update
· A mid-year review was mentioned at the last board meeting.  Therefore, I thought it appropriate to give you an update on the progress of my growth plan and seek any additional guidance that you may have for me moving forward. (growth plan attached)
